MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY

COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF LONDON, KENTUCKY,

HELD
            OCTOBER 5, 2020            



A regular meeting of the City Council of the City of London, Kentucky, was held on October 5, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. at the London Community Center, Council Chambers, London, KY.  Mayor Troy Rudder presided, and the following duly qualified and acting members of the City Council were present:



Councilperson Steve Berry



Councilperson Daniel Carmack


Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman



Councilperson Judson Weaver




City Attorney Larry Bryson was present.


Absent was Councilperson Noah White and Councilperson Danny Phelps


Prayer by Councilperson Daniel Carmack





 
***

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Rudder


MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 8, AND SEPTEMBER 10, 2020


A motion was made by Councilperson Steve Berry and seconded by Councilperson Daniel Carmack to approve the Minutes as presented.    



Then upon said motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes



Councilperson Daniel Carmack, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes


Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes


LAUREL COUNTY LIFE CENTER 5K


Olivia Taylor, Director of the Laurel County Life Center was present to request permission for a 5K to be conducted October 17, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. at Faith Assembly Church of God.   The event usually takes place in April of each year.   



A motion was made by Councilperson Judson Weaver and seconded by Councilperson Daniel Carmack to approve the 5K for the Life Center.



Then upon said motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes



Councilperson Daniel Carmack, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes



LEVI JACKSON WILDERNESS PARK FAIRGROUNDS


Tourism Director, Chris Robinson, informed the Council Members that there is unsafe playground equipment at the fairgrounds as well as some antiquated bleachers and fencing.  An old bathroom and a shed between some of the softball fields 

London City Council


October 5, 2020


Page Two


are safety hazards also.   Councilperson Steve Berry stated he had met with community leaders familiar with the fairground property and a committee was formed to study the property and look for future development.   Councilperson, Judson Weaver suggested selling the unneeded equipment as surplus property.  Mayor Rudder informed Council Members that he and Director Robinson would visit the property to take inventory of the remaining equipment and buildings and would submit a list of surplus items at the next council meeting.


A motion was made by Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman and seconded by Councilperson Judson Weaver to remove the unsafe playground equipment, bleachers, shed and old bathroom, pending any surplus or salvageable items.  



Then upon said motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes



Councilperson Daniel Carmack, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes



MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING – LONDON- CORBIN 
AIRPORT, SOMERSET ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 
AND SOMERSET AIRPORT


Mayor Rudder presented the Council Members with a Memorandum of Understanding for review.   Mayor Rudder explained that Somerset airport will pursue commercial flights and will work with the London-Corbin Facility to utilize a freight facility.  The agreement between the two airports would put Somerset as a regional airport to recruit national flight companies to the area.  Paula Thompson of the London Laurel County Economic Development Authority informed Council Members that London does not have a terminal appropriate for commercial flights but that the use of the UPS, U.S. Forest Service and Fed-X for freight deliveries would benefit both areas.  Ms. Thompson stated, “The regional airport is good for me in recruiting.  This is a win-win for us.  We don’t have the terminal for commercial flights, but the companies using our airport for freight deliveries will supply their own equipment to do that, so it’s at no cost to us.”


A motion was made by Councilperson Judson Weaver and seconded by Councilperson Daniel Carmack to approve the Memorandum of Understanding as presented and to authorize Mayor Rudder to sign the same.



Then upon said motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes



Councilperson Daniel Carmack, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes



PADDLEFISH AGREEMENT – KENTUCKY STATE UNIVERSITY


Mayor Ruder presented a Paddlefish Agreement for the Council’s review and approval.  Attorney Bryson stated that the Kentucky University had placed paddle fish in the lake several years ago in hopes of producing marketable eggs.  In 2010 they 
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placed 530 one-year-old paddle fish into the lake to reproduce.  The reservoir is already there, and the eggs can be commercially marketed as caviar.  



A motion was made by Councilperson Daniel Carmack and seconded by Councilperson Steve Berry to approve the Agreement and authorize Mayor Rudder to sign the same.



Then upon said motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes



Councilperson Daniel Carmack, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes



REVIEW AND SET PROPERTY TAX RATE


A Property Tax Rate Calculation was provided to each Councilperson for review.  Mayor Rudder informed the Council Members that growth within the City Limits required lowering tax rates, dropping the tax rate from .088 to .087 per $100 of assessed value.  Those rates include real property, personal property, motor vehicles, and motorboats.   The increase in buildings and businesses require us to lower the tax rates because we cannot take in more than 4 percent.  Lowering the tax rates for the city is always good news for the public.”



Then upon said motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes



Councilperson Daniel Carmack, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes



ORDINANCE NO. 2020-12 “AN ORDINANCE LEVYING THE 
ANNUAL AD VALOREM TAX ON REAL PROPERTY, MOTOR 
VEHICLES AND MOTORBOATS AND OTHER PERSONAL 
PROPERTY FOR CITY PURPOSES IN THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF 
LONDON, KY”


Ordinance No. 2020-12 was read for the first time by Attorney Larry G. Bryson.   


A motion was made by Councilperson Danny Phelps and seconded by Bobby Joe Parman to approve the first reading of said Ordinance.



Then upon said motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes



Councilperson Daniel Carmack, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes
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OCTOBER 31, 2020 TRICK OR TREATING


The Trick-or-Treating was discussed for children to trick-or-treat within the City.  Councilperson Daniel Carmack stated the parents of children should make the right decision for their children about whether to go out and trick or treat or not.  


EXECUTIVE SESSION:   LITIGATION 


A motion was made by Councilperson Daniel Carmack and seconded by Councilperson Judson Weaver to go into Executive Session.



Then upon said motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes



Councilperson Daniel Carmack, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes



A motion was made by Councilperson Steve Berry and seconded by Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman to return from Executive Session.



Then upon said motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes



Councilperson Daniel Carmack, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes



There being no action from the Executive Session and there being no further business, a motion was made by Councilperson Steve Berry and seconded by Councilperson Daniel Carmack to adjourn the meeting. 




Then upon said motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes



Councilperson Daniel Carmack, yes


Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes


Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes
Mayor Rudder declared the meeting adjourned.




________________________________





TROY RUDDER, MAYOR _________________________
 CAROLYN ADAMS, City Clerk

